Proposal: 2016M-004SR-001

MAP 83-10

Council District 6



MEGAN BARRY MAYOR

METROPOLITAN GOVERNME

TELE AND DAVIDSON COUNTY

Memorandum

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 750 SOUTH FIFTH STREET NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 57208

To:

Lucy Kempf, Planning Department

From:

Bonnie Crumby, Public Works

Date:

Sept. 21, 2016

REF:

S 19th St proposed renaming to "Oakhill Dr"

Map 83-10 / District 6

There are two existing residences on S 19th St north of Holly St that have an Oakhill Dr address. The pavement at the north intersection of Oakhill Dr and S 19th St curves around as if it is one continuous street. The street name officially changes in the curve. Both of these situations could cause problems for Emergency Services in trying to locate property on S 19th St in this block.

To solve this potential safety concern, Public Works has proposed that the street name of S 19th St between Holly St and Oakhill Dr be officially renamed "Oakhill Dr".

This would allow the occupants of the two existing residences to continue to use their current addresses and the roadway would then have one continuous street name. The Lockeland Springs Neighborhood Association Board and Council Member Brett Withers of the 6th District approve this proposal.

Enclosed is a portion of the Davidson County Property Map designating the portion of S 19th St proposed to be renamed.

Please process this application. Let me know if you have any questions regarding the proposed street name change.

cc: Jason Rust, Planning Department Todd Almon, Emergency Communications Center Brett Withers, 6th District Council Member

